Throckley Primary Care

Minutes of the Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday, 29th February 2012

Present: 
Dr V Blaylock, Marie Bottomley



Patients:  PS, JT, PH, JC, ES, CI and 



SC

Dr Blaylock welcomed and thanked for everyone for attending the meeting.  The aim of Patient Participation Groups is to establish how The Practice can improve services for patients of Throckey Primary Care and within Newcastle Bridges Commissioning Consortium.  The role of Patient Participation Groups is very important to the future of the NHS and patients are encouraged to tell us what services they would like.

The Newcastle Bridges Commissioning Consortium was discussed, across Newcastle there are two commissioning groups which will take the place of Primary Care Trusts when these are dissolved.  The Bridges Commissioning Consortium covers the west and centre of Newcastle, 17 practices with approximately 130,000 patients.  A great deal of money approximately £200 million pounds will be available for the provision of healthcare and it is thought that GPs are the best people to identify the commissioning of appropriate services and they will have a greater say over what health services are available for local people.

Patient Survey

The results of the recent patient survey had been collated and analysed..  The results will be published on the Practice website and printed copies in the waiting room.

Many thanks to JC and PS for their help in promoting the survey to patients in the waiting area, assisting patients with completion, discussing the services at Throckley Primary Care and collating the results.

The survey’s will be done annually and the information collated.   

The results will be publicised on the practice website and copies left in the waiting room for the patients to see.

Telephoning the Surgery

The PPG felt it would be useful for patients to know where they are in the telephone queue when contacting the practice.  This will help the caller to decide whether to continue holding or call back at another time.  Marie will discuss with the telephone provider.  Marie informed the PPG at present 2 lines are answered while 4 lines are queued, thereafter callers would get the engaged tone.

It was suggested to play patient related information whilst waiting in the telephone queue.

Action:  Marie

Appointment System

The existing appointment system was discussed.  There are more same day appointments available on Monday’s to cope with increased demand following a weekend.  

Requests for appointments our managed by our reception staff who offer patients:-

a) the first available appointment with the GP of choice 

b) the first available appointment with any GP

If the patient feels they are unable to wait for the next available appointment with any doctor, the receptionist will arrange for the “on-call” doctor to telephone the patient to assess the condition, they can then arrange the most appropriate appointment/treatment plan for the patient.

The difficulty of getting to see a GP of choice was discussed and how it is better for continuity of care but this depends on which days your usual GP works.  

The PPG thought it would be helpful to a surgery timetable more readily available for patients.

Action:  Marie

Telephone consultations are well received by patients as this avoids unnecessary visits to the practice, especially in poor weather conditions.

Double appointments – patients with more than one problem should be encouraged to book a double appointment which may prevent GP’s running late and causing an inconvenience to other patients.

Medication reviews discussed, some of which can be dealt with by a telephone consultation appointment, although of course some reviews do need to have blood tests and BP readings done first.  If in doubt arrange a telephone consultation appointment to discuss.   Medication reviews are predominantly done for patient safety.

Consultations

Patients like to see the same GP whenever possible which builds confidence and trust and provides continuity of care.   

Opening Hours

The practice opening hours were discussed, the majority of patients found the opening hours convenient to them.  Some patients were unsure of the opening hours, however the PPG felt this information was readily available from the practice leaflet, website and by telephone the practice.

Extended Hours
The PPG felt it would be useful to have more information available to patients with details of the extended hours.  The local pharmacy opening hours were raised as they are not open the same hours as the practice.  This has been raised with the pharmacist in the past who is unable to open earlier on weekdays.   

Thinking about the future

There has been an increased demand over recent weeks for appointments.  Patient demand and capacity are regularly measured and any shortfalls taken into account.  The practice is planning to review the appointment system in May 2012 with a view to GP’s triaging all appointment requests  with the aim of patients being given the most appropriate appointment, length of appointment with the most appropriate clinician.  

A radio article was played to the PPG from a practice who has recently implemented this new system and they advised that it is more efficient for the most senior person (GP) to do the telephone assessments rather than a Practice Nurse or Nurse Practitioner.   

The radio interview went on to say that once the patients were used to the system of a receptionist merely taking their name and telephone number and being advised they would get a call back, the management and flow of patients through the practice improved and this system became very time efficient.  National statistics show Accident & Emergency attendances can be reduced by at least 20% using this system.

The PPG would prefer patients to be informed of any changes to the appointment system before being implemented, so they could prepared for the changes.  

Training
Throckley Primary Care is a training practice, GP Registrars are usually with the practice for six months.  These registrars have regular teaching sessions with their trainers and new ideas are fed back into the practice.  

Training is considered very important which is why the practice is sometimes closed for training sessions one afternoon a month.

Patient Involvement
Newcastle Bridges Commissioning Group hold a locality patient participation group meeting on a quarterly basis, if anyone would be interested in taking part in a wider patient participation group with patients from different areas and localities, please let us know.

Terms of Reference

Discussed, agenda item for next meeting.

Patient Newsletter
The newsletter which had been started by the previous patient participation group was discussed, are members of the group willing to take this newsletter on board?  Copies of the newsletter once produced could then be left at the surgery, Lemington Clinic and Heddon Library, etc.

Any other business

A drinks dispenser was suggested for the waiting room, Marie raised concerns about spillages and the inappropriate use of drinks dispenser.  The practice would be happy to provide patients with a drink of water, if requested.

Date of Next Meeting: Group Room - Throckley Primary Care, Wednesday, 06/06/2012 @ 11.30a.m.
